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WELCOME!  Speak with a Greeter or an Usher any Sunday for 
information about All Saints’ or contact Marilyn Mawhinney, our 
Welcome/Hospitality Host, at 772-334-4176.  If you’re visiting us 
for the first time, the Ushers will provide you with a welcome gift. 
 

BAPTISMS and pre-baptism classes are offered throughout the 
year.  A person of any age may receive the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism.  
 

THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE is a rite to be cherished in our 
historic church.  We require a minimum of 120 days notice to our 
office, as well as premarital counseling.  An initial meeting with 
Father Tony should be scheduled by the couple to review the 
process and any special circumstances before a date is 
scheduled.  Please contact Jenny McDonald at the office, 772-334
-0610, or via email, Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org   
 

FUNERAL OR MEMORIAL SERVICES in our church may be 
arranged jointly with the Cemetery and Church Offices, and my 
include the celebration of the Holy Eucharist.   
 

To TRANSFER YOUR CHURCH MEMBERSHIP to All Saints’, 
please contact Joan Whitting, Membership Secretary, 
joanwhitting@gmail.com 

Cover Photo:   
 
The Rev.  Alan Gellert (leƚ), 
was recognized by Father 
Tony (right), Reverend Tara 
(center), and the entire All 
Saints’ congregation on the 
occasion of his retirement 
as Deacon at All Saints’  
since 2013.  
 

The Members of the Vestry of 
All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
were commissioned by Father 
Tony Holder on Sunday, 
February 9, 2025. 

2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 
www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 
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772.334.7833 
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My Dear Friends: 
 
I grew up on the island of Barbados at a time 
when the Season of Lent was the most  
penitential, somber, time of the year. There 
was no other season in the Church’s Year with 
as many worship services and spiritual  
enrichment programs than during Lent. I  
worshiped at the Eucharist and Evensong 
each Sunday morning and evening  
respectively. There were mid-week Lenten 
services on Wednesday evenings, and Stations 
of the Cross on Fridays. Sprinkled in between 
was a weekly Bible Study. Attending church 
services and formation programs were the  
order of each week during Lent.  
 
As kids, we learned that the devil was 
more mischievous during Lent, which I 
figured was because of the temptations 
our Lord encountered from the devil 
while he was in the wilderness. I believe 
St. Peter’s caution to “discipline  
yourselves, keep alert. Like a roaring lion 
your adversary the devil prowls around, 
looking for someone to devour” (1 Peter 
5:8) played a part as well. I am sure my 
parents, particularly my mom, having to 
rear four rambunctious boys wanted to put 
the fear of God in us so that we would be the 
best behaved children in the neighborhood. 
So, mentioning these things to us, even 
though Scriptural, placed a bit of “the fear of 
God” in us.  
 
The phrase “the fear of God” appears mostly 
in the Old Testament rather than in the New 
Testament and is a forgotten concept in our 
age. It is not meant to make us afraid of God, 
as I believe my parents may have partially  
intended it to be but “the fear of God” means 
having profound respect, an affectionate  
reverence, a sense of awe and wonder for 
God. There are people who believe that we no 
longer need to “fear” God because it is an Old 
Testament notion that is not relevant for us 

today because we receive God’s grace and 
love.  
 
Nevertheless, we still need to possess “the 
fear of God” for it is important to the  
deepening of our relationship with Him. 
Without the fear of God,” we make decisions 
based on our limited human understanding 
rather than making decisions based on God’s 
approval.  
 
Therefore, having “the fear of God” is  
expected to be a daily part of who we are as 
God’s people, and it helps us to understand 
and live our lives under His care. Having “the 

fear of God” is the gateway for wanting to 
please God recognizing that our relationship 
with him is one in which He has ultimate  
authority and power over us. Having “the fear 
of God” is to be exemplified in our worship 
experience, giving honor and glory, reverence  
and praise, awe and wonder to God, rather 
than assessing our likeness for the service. 
Our respect for God’s glory causes us to  
honor Him; our thankfulness for His  
compassion and mercy causes us to serve 
Him. 
 
So, I am inviting each of you as we observe 
this Lenten Season – to live our lives in “the 
fear of God.” Let it be a season for  
self-examination and repentance, as a period  

 
(Continued on page 4) 
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(Continued from page 3) 

 
self-examination and repentance, as a period 
for prayer, fasting, and self-denial, as a time 
for reading and meditating on God’s holy 
Word. Let us carve out space and time each 
day during this season to spend with God so 
that we would deepen our relationship with 
Him and to truly experience Him in our lives. 
Let us use the time to listen to Him, to fear 
Him, to be respectful and be reverent, to have 
a sense of awe and admiration for God and 
the things of God for it is the beginning of  
acquiring spiritual wisdom. For such wisdom 
is seeing life, not from our perspective, but 
from God’s perspective and being able to  
respond appropriately. 

 
As we engage in this discipline during Lent, 
may we be able to say in the words of  
William Cowper’s hymn, O for a closer walk 
with God: 
 
 The dearest idol I have known, 
      Whate’er that idol be,  
 Help me to tear it from thy throne, 
      And worship only thee. 
 
 So shall my walk be close with God, 

      Calm and serene my frame;  
 So purer light shall mark the road 
      That leads me to the Lamb. 
 
I wish you, your family, and loved ones a holy 
Lent! 
 
With love and blessings, 
 
Father Tony 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“That was Easy!” 
 

Father Tony is clicking his Easy button after 
the selection of the Scholarship winners at 
the LeDuc Scholarship Committee meeting. 
 
Thanks to the members of the Committee: 
Wanda Beymer, Tony Cusa, Chris Jones,  
Karen Neff, Natalie Walters, and Joan  
Whitting, for their commitment and  
Participation in the process. Marylee  
Johnson, a member of the Committee, who 
took a break this year from the process  
because of personal issues attended the  
selection process. 
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February 23, 2025 

The Seventh Sunday after the Epiphany 
 
 
The Reverend Alan C. Gellert, Deacon 
1421 Northeast 14th Court 
Jensen Beach, Florida 34957  
 

 Our dear brother, Alan: 
 
When you accepted God’s call to be ordained a deacon on November 23, 2013, to serve at All Saints’ 
Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach, you couldn’t have known what God had in store for your life. Now, 
eleven years later, you are on the threshold of another aspect of your life’s journey as you retire 
from active ministry. 
  

Throughout your ordained ministry, you have demonstrated a deep sense of appreciation and 
commitment to the incredible service you have done among us and on our behalf at All Saints’.  
 

Your management of the Toward the Relief of Urgent Emergencies (TRUE) Fund, through which you 
offered financial assistance to people over the years, has made a great impact on the lives of  
individuals and families in our community. Your faithfulness in exercising your liturgical duties in 
our Diocese, particularly at All Saints’ by attending and participating in Sunday morning  
Eucharists, Wednesday healing services, and other services, has enhanced our worship. Your love 
for Kairos and prison ministry, leading a weekly Bible Study group, and services with the inmates at 
the Martin County Correction Institution have brought you great joy.  
 

However, your pastoral ministry will be remembered for a long time. Your leadership, organizing 
the visitation schedule for the Lay Eucharistic Visitors, and regular visits to homebound members 
to administer Communion or to inquire about their well-being are to be commended. Your  
pastoral gifts have revealed your passion, energy, love, and dedication, leaving an indelible mark on 
this church.   
 

We want to thank you for the eleven years of service among us, and, as Rector, for your love and 
support of my ministry during the past five years. You have been of prodigious assistance to me.   
 

We look forward to your remaining a part of All Saints’. We wish you a long, healthy, relaxing, and 
blessed retirement and may God continue to bless and keep you in His care. We love you! 
  

With love and every blessing, 
 
 

The Very Reverend Dr. Anthony B. Holder   The Reverend Tara B. Shepley 
                          Rector                             Honorary Assisting Priest 

 
The Senior and Junior Wardens, Officers and Members of the Vestry,  

and the Church Family of All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach, Florida 
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This may be my last regular 
Deacon Report, since as you 
all know I have resigned my 
position as Deacon for All 
Saints'. I have written reports 
consistently for the past 11 
years as Deacon and have 

been writing reports for this publication four 
years prior to that. It’s now time for a break 
from this report. 
 
Thank you all for being present at my last 
official Sermon and regular participation in 
the weekly service both on Sunday and in the 
healing service as well. 
 
My plans for my ongoing ministry as Deacon 
are uncertain now. I will be listening to what 
the Holy Spirit tells me. I do know I will 
continue functioning as a Deacon in some 
capacity. As in the past, I depend on your 
input into how I can help all of you in some 
kind of pastoral care. We have had a 
wonderful relationship, and I pray for it to 
continue. I will certainly be attending some of 
All Saints' activities and do some Eucharistic 
services with All Saints’ congregants. 
 
Thank you all for being a part of my service on 
February 23, especially I appreciate what 
Father Tony did to celebrate my ministry. 
Thanks, Father. I also want to thank all others 
who attended the service and lauded my 
ministry. I received so many gifts and would 
like to thank each one of you personally, but I 
received so many gifts, I can't do this.  
 
Thank you all for your financial gifts, so 
overwhelming in the amounts and all the 
thank you cards. Also, I treasure the painting 
of our Church and the letter which you have 
signed express your love for me which is 
definitely reciprocated.  
 
Thank you, thank you, so much. I will 
definitely be in contact with all of you in the 
near future. 

From leȅ to right: The Reverend Tara Shephley, 
Deacon Alan Gellert, and Father Tony Holder. 
 
See more photos from the February 23rd service 
recognizing the retirement of Deacon Alan on the 
next page.  

Finally, I thank all of you for your gifts to me. I 
feel so good physically for my age. I treasure 
my good health both physically and mentally. 
I feel so blessed by God. Thank you, God, for 
what you have done to facilitate my spiritual 
life. I feel so blessed. 
 
In God's love, 
 
Deacon Alan 
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A Service recognizing the Retirement of  
The Reverend ALAN GELLERT  

“Deacon Alan” 
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Lenten Bible Reading Challenge 
 

Starts on Ash Wednesday and finishes  
on Easter Sunday.   

We will be reading the New Testament:  
from Matthew’s Gospel to Revelation.   

A contribution of  $20 would be appreciated to  
participate. The person who gets the furthest or  

finishes first will win the challenge and receive half of 
the contributions collected. The other half is for the 

Church. Please see George Mazsa to sign up. 
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Men’s Fellowship 

 
Men’s Fellowship Meeting 

 

Our March meeting will be on  
Monday March 10th, at 6:00 p.m.  

in Houg Hall. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are in the final weeks 

of the  
Weight Loss 
Competition.  

 
Final weigh-in day is  

Saturday March 22nd.  
Thanks to all participants. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Watch for another  

Music Bingo on 
Friday May 9th. 

George Mazsa 
President, Men’s Fellowship 
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I’m pleased to report that our new multi-
purpose room (formerly Deacon Alan’s Office) is 
now up and running.  It has a new circular rug 
and table, 4 comfortable chairs, a TV for 
training purposes, a small desk with a 
computer and two screens for complex 
comparative work, and new locking file cabinet 
for the TRUE fund.  Luckily, the desk, 
computer, and table were re-missioned from 
other areas of the church and cemetery, so we 
came in under budget! 
 

As anticipated, having the room available has 
been helpful for both the cemetery and the 
church.  We had a situation earlier this month 
where two families showed up for a cemetery  
consultation at the same time.  We were able 
to accommodate both families by utilizing the 
multi-purpose room for one meeting and the 
Cemetery Office to meet with the other family.  
When interviewing the LeDuc scholarship 
applicants, we used it as a waiting room for 
students who arrived prior to their interviews.  
It worked out really well!  
 

Since our big building projects are complete, I 
will pose a brain teaser for Trumpet readers 
over the next several months.  In our cemetery, 
we have many Name Doppelgängers; or people 
sharing names with  famous people.  
 

The first of these shared a name with an 
American file, television and theater actress.  
She was known for her willingness to play 
unsympathetic characters in a wide range of 
film genres.  She was nominated for ten Oscars 
and won Best Actress twice.  Later in her 
career, she shifted her focus to television and 
character parts in films.  She continued her 
acting career through ill health in her later 
years, amassing over 100 roles in her lifetime.   
Who was she?  
 

See the answer on page 18! 
 

Respectfully submitted 
 

Pam Hurd 
Acting President, Cemetery Board 

 
Anniversaries  

of Birth 
 
 

 2    Dorothy Bree 
 4    Diane Cochran 
 4    Richard Garcia 
 5    Donna Baumgartner 
 8    Chuck Baumgartner 
 8    Deacon Alan Gellert 
 9    Steve Ankner 
 12  Mary Painter 
 13  Susan Conrad 
 14  John Darlson 
 14  Karen Neff 
 15  Sharyn Sirkle 
 16  Joyce Menard 
 17  Eric Kuegler 
 18  Pat Ball 
 19  Barbara Vitale 
 21  Roy Bowers 
 21  Marilyn Serus 
 23  Lucy Bowers 
 23  Wally Wallace 
 29  Ted Gough 
 31  Jiggs Gough 
 31  Sue McQueen 
 
 
 

Anniversaries of 
Marriage 

 
7    Desne & Norman Townsend 
29  Katherine & Harry Kapple 
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This is the whirlwind season for the All Saints’ 
Endowment Board. On January 24, we hosted 
a reception that was open to all and free of 
charge. If you didn’t sign up, you missed a 
rousing and funny talk by attorney, John 
McHugh, and tons of drinks and hors  
d’oeuvres. But that is the past and the future 
holds our annual Appreciation Banquet for 
the Heritage Society members. 

On Saturday, March 22nd, the Endowment 
Board will host an evening dinner with  
entertainment provided by the Blue 
Sky Strings, a classical guitar  
ensemble who will grace our 
church with a selection of songs 
arranged especially for acoustic 
guitars. Their founder, Joette  
Giorgis was also the first president 
of the Martin County Classical  
Guitar Society. Imagine how  
wonderful they will sound in our 
church! Heritage Society Members, 
watch for your invitation in your 
mail. 
 
The Heritage Society is funded by  
contributions from church  

Tom Sinagra, Penny Manzueta, and Harry Kapple, 
enjoying the Heritage Society Reception.  

members who want to secure the future of All 
Saints’. The money is then invested with UBS 
who also holds the accounts for the church, 
cemetery and other All Saints’ related  
investments. You can be a part of this by  
contributing to the Endowment. This is done 
by a single payment, three (3) smaller  
payments or by providing for All Saints’ in 
your will or trust.  
 
This latter choice is attractive to people who 
do not have money readily available but who 
have life insurance or money available at life’s 
end. What a gift knowing you have helped to 
provide for the continuation of all of the good 
works that All Saints’ does for our members, 
our community and our relationship to God. 
 
We spend the interest from our investments 
on improvements to our church that enhance 
our worship experience and may help to draw 
new people to our doors. Come be a part of 
the Heritage Society. We would love to have 
you! 
 
Blessings from your Endowment Board, 
 
Elyta Watkins 
Chairperson 

John McHugh shares some of his insights on preparing and planning for 
some of life’s uncertainties.       
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“Prayer without works is empty words 
Service without prayer is labor lost” 

 
 
The most sacred part of the liturgical year is 
upon us. Ash Wednesday, March 5, 2025, marks 
the beginning of Lent. A time where Christians 
observe the journey of Jesus into the desert for 
forty days of fasting, prayer and fighting off the 
devil. 
 
Many of us fast on Ash Wednesday and start 40 
days of personal sacrifice to give homage to our 
Lord and the sacrifices He made for humankind 
so that we all share in eternal life. The 

Daughters of the King will be hosting two (2) 
events for the people of the church during this 
Lenten time. 
 
The Lenten Quiet Day Meditation is a special 
way to pray, have quite reflection, and feel 
God’s presence around us. This meditation is 
lead by Reverend Tara Shepley. It will start at 
9:00 a.m. and will last until 11:30 a.m. on March 
15, 2025. During the mediation we are asked to 
“Be still, Be quite, and just Be…” as she guides 
us through Scripture and meditation that leads 
to the peace of God. 

“For I know the plans I have in mind for you, 
declares the Lord; plans for peace, not disaster, 
to give you a future filled wit hope.”  

Jeremiah, 29:11. 
 
The Daughters of the King will be hosting a 
brunch immediately following the Quiet Day 
Program. 
 
Our second event during Lent is on Maundy 
Thursday is April 17, 2025 This marks the end of 
Lent. This is the day of the Last Supper. After 
the supper was ended Jesus washed the feet of 
his apostles knowing that the hour had come  
for him to leave this world for God. 

 
“Truly I tell you, a servant is not 
greater than his master and a 
messenger is not greater than the 
one who sent him.”  John 13:16. 
 
An Agape Meal prepared by the 
Daughters of the King is served 
after the Holy Thursday Evening 
Service which includes washing of 
the feet. 
 
As we all prepare for this Lenten 
season let us remember that He 
was born, He suffered and He died 
for us so that we may have eternal 
life. I invite everyone to join us in 

our Lenten events. 
 
 

“I have come as a light into the world,  
so that everyone who believes in me will  

not remain in darkness.”  
John 12:46 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dorothy Bree 
President, Daughters of the King 
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High Tea at the 
Derby was a huge 
success! This Tea was 
attended by a crowd 
of 90 which included 
ladies from All Saints’, 
Advent and St Mary’s 

Episcopal Churches, other guests, and 11 servers 
from all over the United States.  
 

Represented by state 
were New York, New 
Jersey North Carolina, 
Ohio, Texas, Maine, 
Kentucky, Georgia, 
Virginia, Florida and 
our neighboring 
country Canada. 
(Sorry if I missed one 
or two.)  
 
Each table was 

represented by an equine Kentucky Derby 
winner. The earliest winner was Aristides, who 
won the horse race of one and a half miles in 
1876; to Rich Strike at the wildly popular Churchill 
Downs in 2023 on the 1-1/4 mile track.  
 
Our recreation of the horse race was chaotic but 
fun. Thank you to each server and a guest that 
participated as Jockeys.   
 
A big thank-you to all who made the food and tea 
and those who served the tables. I bless your 
days!   
 
I also want to thank Louise Andrews who 
organized the kitchen and kitchen staff; and to 
Diane Dougiello. Diane helped to plan the 
decorations, made all of the center pieces, found 
and ordered the back drops and props. Thanks 
also to Pam Hurd for producing the picture of 
Rich Strike and the Jockey that rode to victory in 
the 2023 Kentucky Derby, and for all her help 
“putting the horses in the stalls” that were 
displayed around the room.  

Last but certainly not least to my husband 
George, for his assistance in all of the 
preparations, set up and clean up after the fact.   
If we are to do another tea in 2026, I need a 
committee! I cannot take on this event without 
more help in the organization planning and 
decorations; and Louise has retired as Co-Chair. 
So ladies; it is up to you all!    
 
NEXT UP is our March meeting on the second 
Saturday – March 8th at 9:30 a.m. for fellowship 
time and our 10:00 a.m. meeting.   
 
April 12th will be our Baby Shower. Slightly 
unique, as we do not know who the mothers are 
that will be benefitted by our gifts. They are 
clients of HELPING PEOPLE SUCCEED, in their 
Healthy Baby, Healthy Family program. Join us at 

10:00 a.m. in Houg Hall for fun, fellowship, games 
and a few surprises.  
This event is a joint effort by Women’s 
Fellowship and Daughters of the King. Come join 
us every baby shower gift large or small, for a 
newborn or toddler is welcome – and please 
bring them unwrapped!   
 
All of us at All Saints’ and beyond are welcome to 
add to our gifts for families and newborns in need 
from Martin, Okeechobee and St Lucie Counties.  
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Marilyn Mazsa 
President, Women’s Fellowship 
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High Tea 
at 

The Derby 
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This Photo 
The Beatitudes played a big part in 
Sunday school this past month. I think 
the children are really amazed when they 
see how the lessons Jesus taught 2000 
years ago definitely still apply today, not 
just for grown-ups but for everybody!  
 
Being merciful, a peacemaker, standing 
up for what you believe in, being pure in 
heart, are characteristics that we can 
strive for. And always knowing that God 
is with us gives us comforting support. 
 
Graham Johnson wants to give a big 
“Thank you” to everyone who purchased 
his dog treats. So far he has been able to 
donate over $50 to the church with this 
fundraiser. From now on he is going to 
take orders just one Sunday a month and 
then bring the products in the next 
Sunday. He’ll let you know when the next 
batch is being made. 
 
Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 5. 
The night before, March 4th, is Shrove 
Tuesday and All Saints’ big annual 
Pancake Supper.  
 
Any of our children who are not tied up 
with sports practice will be helping bus 
tables during the pancake supper. This is 
part of their community outreach. 
 
Again, thank you for your wonderful 
support of our Sunday school program. 
 
 
Karen Neff 
Children’s Christian Education Director 

Owen Johnson presents Deacon Alan with a giant card he and his 
brother Graham made in Sunday school telling Deacon Alan how 
much they love him. 
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“Bea, do you remember the quilt that was 
keeping you warm a few weeks ago when it 
was so chilly out here in the garden? Oh, I’m 
sure you do since all of us were blessed with a 
garment to keep us warm. The Garden  
Whisperer sure took care of us. Did you also 
know the ladies from Bethany Ministries  
finished 16 quilts?” Greta seemed to have 
something big on her mind as she asked her 
friend these questions. 
 
“Oh yes, I remember the 
quilt snuggled around me 
and I saw all 16 quilts last 
week on display in the 
church building. They 
looked wonderful and I 
think the children will really 
like them. I wonder how 
they accomplished making 
so many quilts.  Any of the 
pictures of the quilts that I 
asked Joyce Menard to send 
to you. 
  
In a rare occurrence, Greta 
smiled as she answered her 
friend: “They are quite a 
team; and Bea, I believe 
team is the word here… I 
think they use teamwork.”    
Bea winked at her friend and said:  “There are 
basically four ladies doing this outreach work. 
They are supported by Women’s Fellowship as 
that group somehow pays for the batting. You 
know, that warm stuff in the middle of a quilt.  
 
I overheard Miss Joyce saying she would do 
the quilting as long as someone else would 
help with the sandwiching. I’m not real sure 
how they do it, but I know the batting goes in 
the middle and there are pieces of fabric on 
either side of that batting. Usually one side 
has a design made out of different colors and 
that part is sewn together carefully.” 

“Ah, yes.” Greta answered. “Just yesterday, 
Miss Maryann said she was getting material 
and rulers from a lady that is not physically 
able to do her quilting anymore. It was very 
nice of her to share those things. I have heard 
people praising her work; so I think Miss  
Maryann must be an awesome quilt maker. 
This gift can only help! Hmm, I wonder how 
much time it takes to make a quilt.” 

 
Surprising the other two, 
Groggy answered. “Well,  
ladies, let’s think about that 
question. First one needs a  
design idea, and then they 
need to gather the supplies 
and equipment needed. I have 
heard those same people  
exclaim over a new sewing  
machine that does embroidery 
designs as well as quilts. So, 
that must be one of the things 
that they each own; a sewing 
machine. I also know how long 
it takes SOME people and 
SOME statues to make up their 
I mind over small details, so 
choosing the right material  
design or color, or shade of the 
right color might take a good 

bit of time. It might even take weeks to find 
the right fabric! But these ladies seem to be 
on a fast track”  
 
“I think they must work smarter than others 
since they made so many!” Little One was 
quick to add. “But now that I think about that, 
I know it was 2 months of time to make 16 
quilts. Because they started after Holly Fair on 
making their own Christmas gifts and then 
changed their mind and decided to have one 
session of quilting at Bethany House in  
December. Miss Joyce said so one Wednesday 
after a Healing Service.”   Good of Little One  
to remember that, but he surprised them  

 
(Continued on page 17) 
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and Bea, I believe team is the word here
think they use teamwork.
Bea winked at her friend and said:  
basically 4 ladies doing this outreach work. 
They are supported by Women
that group somehow pays for the batting. You 
know, that warm stuff in the middle of a quilt. I 
overheard Miss Joyce saying she would do the 
quilting as long as someone else would help 
with the sandwiching. I
they do it, but I know the batting goes in the 
middle and there are pieces of fabric on either 
side of that batting. Usually one side has a 
design made out of different colors and that 
part is sewn together carefully.
“
Maryann said she was getting material and 
rulers from a lady that is not physically able to 
do her quilting anymore. It was very nice of her 
to share those things. I have heard people 
praising her work; so I think Miss Maryann 
must be an awesome quilt maker. This gift can 
only help! Hmm, I wonder how much time it 
takes to make a quilt.
Surprising the other two, Groggy answered. 
“
First one needs a design idea, and then they 

(Continued from page 16) 

 
even more when he added: “When I was in 
the Thrift Shop in Bethany House last year, I 
went into the quilting rooms and I watched 
them divide up the work just like you said. 
That day each lady brought in one or two of 
the quilt tops they had finished. Then they 
took turns helping each person to sandwich 
their quilts. They talked about which fabric to 
use for a backing. Apparently, Miss June 
likes to match colors, Miss Joyce just 
wants it to be large enough, and some 
Miss Maryann sews  
together so it is a large enough piece for a 
particular quilt. The other lady said she 
had material at home that would go great 
with a quilt top, so that one did not get 
sandwiched that day. They pinned some 
of the quilt sandwiches together; top, 
batting and backing just like a sandwich!  
Oh, and others they used spray ad… hmm, 
adhesive, well, something in a spray can.”     
Jackson added: “I remember that Little 
One; it is called temporary spray  
adhesive, and boy does it smell. I was 
choking; good thing they turned the fan 
on.  I was happy they used that stuff on the 
material and not us!”  
 
Groggy took that moment to add his 
thoughts. “You all do know that they don’t get 
paid to make the quilts, right? And you have 
heard Father Tony’s sermons about the first 
commandment: To love God, above all else. 
And the Second Commandment: To Love our 
neighbors as ourselves. So, we know they  
enjoy quilting but why do you think these  
ladies do so much of this stuff?” 
 
Bea, the big red bee was quick to answer: “To 
make a quilt for others is to show love for our 
neighbors. It is also a way of honoring God.” 
Greta added: “To give away a quilt, shows that 
love to a neighbor. Just like Miss Jiggs did last 
week when she gave the “Pencil Quilt” she 
won at the High Tea, to Miss Joan.  

“Oh yes!” Little one piped up. “And Miss Joan 
said she would have the quilt blessed by  
Father Tony and then she would mail it to her 
granddaughter. Now that is sharing love all 
over!” 
 
“That is a great observation, and one we can 
all learn. Another Biblical saying: ‘Tis’ more 
blessed to give than to receive’ and I suppose 
for the person doing the giving that is very 

true. Maybe receiving a blessing like a quilt 
will help those children at SafeSpace to  
experience and learn thankfulness; and have 
some hope for their futures.” Draco, the  
firefly in the tree, seems to always have a way 
of summing things up quite nicely.  
 
Perhaps we can all take a gem of a lesson 
here, and find a way to share something with 
someone in need, or a way to bless them in 
their daily life. This reminds me of the  
Scouting way: “Do a good turn daily!” 
 
Looking forward to Lent, I suggest we reflect 
on the blessings we have received and find 
ways to share them. 
 
The Garden Whisper 
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Answers on page 16 

Bible Trivia 
In which garden did Jesus pray on 

the night he was arrested? 

ASHES 
PENANCE 
GOOD FRIDAY 
GIVING 
CROSS 
FORTY 
PREPARE 
HOLY WEEK 
FORGIVENESS 
FISH 
PRAYER 
PURPLE 
SACRIFICE 
SEASON 
FASTING 
STATIONS 

Cemetery Name 
Doppelgängers Brain Teaser  
 
Recognizer her?  
 
If you guessed Bette Davis, 
you are CORRECT! 
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Word Search & Trivia Answers 

Acolyte Ministry: CHRIS JONES 
drchrisj2012@gmail.com 
 

Altar Guild:  
SANDY MILLER AND JOYCE MENARD 
jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Children’s Christian Education : 
KAREN NEFF  
gatorcabin@aol.com   
 

Communications Lead:  
POSITION OPEN 
 

Daughters of the King: DOROTHY BREE 
dorothybree@mac.com   
 

Endowment Chair: ELYTA WATKINS  
elytawatkins@gmail.com 
 

Fundraising Team: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@aol.com  
 

Historian: JOYCE FLETCHER MENARD 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Welcome/Hospitality Host:  
MARILYN MAWHINNEY  
mandwmawhinney@aol.com 
 

Houg Hall Manager:  
MARILYN MAZSA, SANDY MILLER,  
KAREN NEFF, JOAN WHITTING  

 

IT Coordinator: PAM HURD 
pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org  

 

Landscape Leaders:  
CLARE NORTHCUTT & RUSSELL ROTHFELD 
clarice_touchesofhealth@hotmail.com 
rcr012801@gmail.com  
 

Membership Secretary:  
JOAN WHITTING        
joanwhitting@gmail.com 
 

Men’s Fellowship: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@gmail.com  
 

Photography Team Leader:  
CHRIS SCHARBO  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Scholarship Chair (Interim):  
FR. TONY HOLDER 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Trumpet Editor:  CHRIS SCHARBO,  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Website Editor: DUNCAN HURD  
duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Women’s Fellowship: MARILYN MAZSA 
mlmazsa@gmail.com 

 
 
Jesus went with his 
disciples to a place called 
Gethsemane, and he said 
to them, “Sit here while I 
go over there and pray” 
 
Matthew 26:26 NIV 

+ Sunday Services — Every Sunday  
· 8 a.m. Holy Eucharist followed by Coffee Hour 
·  10 a.m. Holy Eucharist with music, Nursery is available, 

followed by Coffee Hour. Christian Education (Sunday 
School) for Children begins at 10 a.m.  

 
+ Every Wednesday — Healing Service at 10 a.m. in the Church 

building. 

 
+ March 4:  Pancake Supper 
+ March 5:  The First Day of Lent: Ash Wednesday  
   Services at 10:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. 
   Holy Eucharist with the Imposition of the 
   Ashes   
+    March 8:  Women’s Fellowship Meeting—9:30 a.m. 
+ April 12:  Baby Shower to benefit “Helping People  

   Succeed”  
+ April 26:  Men’s Fellowship Bar-B-Q and  Antique Car 

   Show + Women’s Fellowship Art Sale  
+ May 17:  Women’s Fellowship Meeting and Luncheon 
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2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 

HOURS OF OPENING 
 

CHURCH & CEMETERY  
OFFICES  

AND THRIFT SHOP  
 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 
9:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M. 

 

10:00 AM SUN. AND WED. SERVICES 
ARE LIVESTREAMED  VIA 

YOUTUBE.COM/C/
ALLSAINTSJENSENBEACH 

SUNDAY 
HOLY EUCHARIST, RITE II 

8:00 AM 
CHORAL EUCHARIST, RITE II 

10:00 AM 
WEDNESDAY 

HOLY EUCHARIST AND HEALING 
10:00 AM 

Contents of the Trumpet © 2025 All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach, Florida.  All Rights Reserved. 

Our Vision 
 

Live like Jesus, love God and all People 
 

 

www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 


